Maine Chapter – Appalachian Mountain Club

Agenda for the Meeting of the Executive Committee

May 8, 2008

Freeport, Maine, McDonalds, 6:30pm

PRESENT: Janet Roderick, Peter Roderick, Laura Flight, Peter Broderick, Joleen Rice, Keith Chapman, Frank Robey, Jeff Aceto, Bob Cummings, Carrie Walia, Denise Courtemanche, Roger Scholl, Jeanne Christie. 
Guest: Robert Cunningham.

Reference:  Agenda, dated May 8, 2008

1. Introduction of Executive Committee members, AMC staff, and guests.
2. Approval of the April 10, 2008, Minutes as submitted by Jeff Aceto. Moved by Peter, seconded by Janet; the Minutes were accepted.
3. Treasurer’s Report. The Treasurer’s Report was distributed. Denise reported that the past month’s income was $6,483.68 including the chapter allocation of $5,002.50. Expenses of $5,218.60, for a balance of $1,265.08.  Joy Street is now requiring the chapters to purchase Quickbooks for reporting purposes.
4.
Sue Blood Fund.  Joleen reported that she, John Doloff and Denise met to discuss the performance of the Sue Blood Vanguard Fund. Since 1993 the fund has grown some but if the Chapter wishes to have income from the interest and dividends as well as growth, it is suggested the fund be transferred to a stock and bond fund, such as the Vanguard Wellington Fund. Joleen made a motion to move the funds to the Wellington fund. Roger suggested researching the AMC’s Investment Reserve, the club’s volunteer-managed investment fund, performing at 15% on average. Joleen withdrew her motion and the ad hoc committee will look into the club’s fund. Denise will adjust the current Vanguard paperwork to allow for new signatories (currently the past chair and treasurer are listed as signatories). 



Joleen drafted and reworked bylaws Article 7, Section 1 and 2 for review. She is suggesting calling the Sue Blood Leadership Scholarship a “fund” and not a “trust.” All committee members agreed because the Blood family donated the fund unrestricted. The fund is now better defined in the proposed bylaws. A discussion followed on whether or not the annual $300 distribution for outings training, if not used in a given year, should be reinvested into the fund (“use it or loose it”) or be used in the following year(s). Peter suggested not writing this in the bylaws; Bob suggested tracking the scholarship funds from year to year to make the funds available when needed; Denise thought we should use what is in the checking account and not invested funds; Frank suggested investing the checking account unrestricted funds into an interest bearing account; and finally Roger asked the Chapter to determine if the fund is for a long-term investment vs. a fund used for income. Joleen will redraft this section of the bylaws for later review and decision. Drafted paragraphs 3 and 4 will not be considered for the bylaws, and the last sentence in paragraph 5 will be removed.
5.
AMC Vision 2015.  Roger shared the four proposed 2015 goals as developed by the Chapters Committee. 1) Improved technology and more widespread use of technology to support chapters’ activities and fulfillment of the club’s mission; 2) Renewed focus on volunteerism within the club; 3) Increased efforts to promote conservation and open space preservation, especially at the local level; 4) Provision of affordable lodging and educational programs. The Chapters Committee developed the goals to have an influence on the club-wide goals, as determined by the board of directors. The board reviewed the goals at their last meeting and has broken them down into 1) the wired world and more technology, 2) what are the club’s strengths (chapters, volunteerism, stewardship). The Chapters Committee will continue reviewing the goals for adoption at the 2008 AMC annual meeting. 


Roger informed the Excom that AMC had Andy Nichols, a volunteer attorney, review all club governance documents. He determined the bylaws needed revising since a section regarding the audit committee was not in compliance with Massachusetts law. Excom members should send comments regarding the proposed AMC club-wide bylaws to Laura by May 31st.

6.
E-Newsletter Task Force Survey.  Chapter Committee members formed a task force to work with staff to implement a new e-newsletter software to offer chapters an electronic newsletter option. Laura walked the committee through the task force survey. The Excom determined Maine prefers a default paper newsletter for distribution to its members, as well as other preferences if the chapter is to have an electronic newsletter. This would require a chapter coordinator and a product unlike Wilderness Matters.

7.
Awards Committee Proposal.  Joleen proposed the formation of an awards committee and after some discussion she made a motion to form an awards committee composed of at least two members charged with presenting awards to various members at the annual meeting. Peter R. seconded the motion, motion passed. 

8. Nominating Committee Proposal. Laura suggested forming a nominating committee to be in compliance with the bylaws. The committee is to be composed of only one current Excom member and the chair is to appoint a candidate to a position. Peter offered to sit on the committee and contact the individuals mentioned.

9. June Meeting/ExCom Retreat.  The regular June meeting will be a mini-retreat and potluck picnic at Bradbury Mt. State Park.  This will be an opportunity to discuss the 2015 goals and the coming year.  Laura will bring the grilling items, Jeff the drinks, and everyone else is to bring a side item. 

10. Committee Reports.  
· Trails; Keith reported upcoming work with Daniel Hester at Mt Cutler and that the Bunt Meadow loop is cleared.

· Bob reported that he and Peg will be leading a nature walk with Phippsburg Land Trust on Sunday.

· Meetings and Education; Jeff reported that there’s a potluck presentation with on May 19th on the Grand Canyon.      

· Membership; Janet reported Maine is in the middle of the pack for size of chapter membership. She also reported that Maine was one of three chapters that increased its members in April.

· Outings; Peter B. reported a successful WFA, with many non-member attending and a call for the Leadership Training on May 31-June1. Denise reported a large turnout for the first bike ride with three new people. 

· Carrie reported she will reserve Bill Yeo (Everest climber) for a guest speaker at the annual meeting.

12.
Action Items from March meeting.  None addressed.      

13.
Public Service Annoucements.  None addressed.      

14.
Recap of decisions made and action items.  None Addressed.      

Adjourn:  Adjourned at 8:35 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Carrie Walia

